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September 8, 2022

DIR. WILLIAM P. CUNADO
Environmental Management Bureau 
DENR Compounid, Visayas Ave.
Diliman, 1116 Quezon City

Dear Director Cunado:

This is in reference to your letter dated August 31, 
2022 asking the Office of the Solicitor General (OSG) for 
legal representation in Civil Case No. 6177 (For: Continuing 
Mandamus with Prayer for Issuance of Temporary 
Environmental Protection Order [TEPO]) entitled "Roxanne 
Barlas, et al., Petitioners v. DPWH, DENR, PCSD, 
Municipality of Narra, Palawan, and St. Timothy 
Construction Corp./PTK Group, Inc., Respondents." In your 
letter, it was stated that the Environmental Management 
Bureau (EMB) is a party-respondent in the said case, and 
that considering that there is a Memorandum of Agreement 
between the OSG and the EMB, the case should be handled 
by the members of the OSG-EMB Task Force.

We, the undersigned, agree that all EMB cases 
referred to the OSG should be handled by the OSG-EMB 
Task Force. However, the party-respondent in this case is 
the DENR Central Office, not the EMB. Hence, it was the 
DENR Central Office through Assistant Secretary for Legal 
Affairs, Atty. Michelle Angelica D. Go who endorsed the

CONFIDENTIALITY / PRIVILEGE NOTE: This letter and the infomiation herein may be confidential and/or privi­
leged. If you are not the intended recipient, please be aware that any unauthorized disclosure, copying, distribution, or use 
of this letter’s contents is prohibited. If you receive this letter in error, please inunediately notify Atty. Buluran and destroy 
any printouts.
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